Village of Maybrook
Board of Trustees
September 14, 2020

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, today is Monday, September 14, 2020 at 7:03 p.m.  Today’s Village of Maybrook Board of Trustees meeting is being held by conference call due to the COVID19 coronavirus. For the record this meeting is being recorded and will be posted on the Village of Maybrook website as soon as possible.  Tina, do you want to do a roll call?

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Yes please.  Trustee Barnett?

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Here.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Trustee Greany?

TRUSTEE GREANY – Here.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Deputy Mayor Pritchard?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – [Inaudible.] 

MAYOR LEAHY – He’s here.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Present.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Mayor Leahy?

MAYOR LEAHY – Here.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – And I understand Trustee Capozzoli is working this evening.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Correct.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok, we also have on our attorney, Kelly Naughton, our engineer Sean Hoffman, our DPW Assistant Superintendent Billy Sharpe and our Deputy Clerk Linda LaRossa.  Did I get everybody?  

MAYOR LEAHY – That’s everybody.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok.

MAYOR LEAHY – Do you want to do bills and claims?

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Please.  Can I get approval of the bills and claims as sent?

TRUSTEE GREANY - I’ll make that motion.

TRUSTEE BARNETT - So moved.

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion by Trustee Greany.  Second?

TRUSTEE BARNETT - Second, I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Trustee Barnett.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok, approval of the minutes as transcribed and posted.  

TRUSTEE GREANY - I’ll make the motion.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I’ll make that motion.

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion by Deputy Mayor Pritchard.  Second by Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok, let’s rise for the pledge please.

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America and to the Republic, for which it stands, one nation under God, with liberty and justice for all.

MAYOR LEAHY – Thank you everybody.  Ok, just before we begin the meeting on September 11th the Village of Maybrook flags were a half mast to honor those who perished those who sacrificed their lives to assist and the family members who continue to suffer their loss of loved ones as a result of that tragic day on September 11, 2001.  May we always remember and never forget.  Before we begin our meeting please take a moment of silence to reflect and remember those who perished on September 11, 2001 and their families.  Thank you.  Ok, Tina.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok, thank you.  First I have all the receipts of copies of the building inspector’s report for August.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Yes, the building department has been very busy, which is great so I’ll go to Trustee Greany, Trustee Barnett first.  Do you have anything you want to add?

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Well like you said.  You can see Dennis they have been very busy.  Linda is on tonight.  She’s going talk about two particular violations that they are working on and we’ve had, I will say this, based on what I’m reading and what I’m hearing from taking to Tim and Linda they are having an effect when they send out the letters to a lot of these people about things and they are moving on them.  I know for a fact that there was one very dangerous situation where people had wood and things piled up outside their residence.  Really piled high.  That was extremely dangerous.  Tim got a letter out right away and it was removed last Friday.  All of it’s gone.  So that’s all good things.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Linda, do you want to add anything?  

LINDA LAROSA – No, we’re just moving forward, we’re sending letters and violation notices.

MAYOR LEAHY – I appreciate your efforts and Tim’s efforts so keep up the good work and keep pushing forward.  Kelly, do you have anything you want to add?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – I just want to say that Tim and Linda are keeping us quite busy.  They’re sending out a lot of violations and as you will see later on the agenda we have two hearings tonight.  Usually the letters have people being compliance obviously these two did not but these are the first two you’ve had in quite some time.  So Tim and Linda are being pretty busy.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Good.  Kevin, Bob, do you have anything you want to add?  

TRUSTEE GREANY – No.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – No, I’m good.  It’s good that he’s working extra hours.  He’s busy. So we finally get the place cleaned up. Good job.

MAYOR LEAHY – Good.  Ok received and filed.  Thank you Linda.  Thank you Kelly.  Thanks Jim.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Ok.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok.  Next our Village Engineer asked for authorization for a change order for our Country Club sidewalks project and also changes for the Mayor to sign.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Sean, do you want to add to that?

SEAN HOFFMAN – Sure.  Good evening everybody.  This is a change order.  It only affects the contract schedule.  Originally when the Mayor signed the agreement with the contractor Upstate Concrete it had a start date of August 10th and an end date of September 15th.  The contractor took quite some time to get us their correct insurance certificate and then they were completing another project.  So they advised us last week that they would be starting this week.  I met with Matt and Billy on Friday and I have a call into the contractor so I can get an exact start date from them and I will let Billy know.  This change order I am asking you to take action on really will just change the start date for the contract from August 10th to September 14th and the end date from September 15th to October 5th.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Has he gotten his mark outs today or are we still waiting on that?  

SEAN HOFFMAN – I’m not sure.  Is Billy on? 

BILLY SHARPE - Yes I am.  I saw as far as the Village is concerned we have our water and sewer was done today and then upon leaving the project that I was at today for work it was, I saw a mark out, taking pictures, of I think it was electric for Central Hudson.  

MAYOR LEAHY – So that just leaves cable and Frontier.  

BILLY SHARPE - Yes, as far as I know but tomorrow morning when I get done with the wells I will I’ll stop by the site and make sure that they are the other colors are there for the perspective markings. 

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok. So he basically called this in on Friday and they have 48 hours to respond so what do they have until Monday?  

BILLY SHARPE - Yes, no, there’s 72 hours to respond to have everything marked out.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  Alright well keep us informed of . . . keep in touch with Sean and let him know what’s going on so when we know when he’s ready to start.  

BILLY SHARPE - Ok, will do.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Alright, so we’ll take authorization for the change order of Country Club sidewalks and authorizations for me to sign it.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT - Yep so moved to change the authorization dates.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Second?

TRUSTEE BARNETT - I’ll make the motion. 

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, great.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Thank you.  Ok, next we have two hearings the Village Attorney has asked us to put on.  The first one is with regard to 301 Tower Avenue.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, can we make a motion…

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Actually Dennis before we do I just want to give the owners a couple of more minutes to sign in.  Can we move those to the bottom of the agenda just in case they’re having trouble?

MAYOR LEAHY – Sure.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thank you.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – No problem.  Ok, next on the Village Attorney is up on things for me is my adoption for my records retention schedule which has been revised and we need a board resolution to this effect so that we can more forward with the new retention and disposition schedule.  And we need to do that by January 1, 2021 and Kelly has already put that resolution together for us to adopt saying that we will follow the new rules that come into play for the new schedule.  That’s why I would like to ask for the declaration to destroy records...

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  Kelly, do you got anything you have to add?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – No, I think Tina summed it up.  There has been a lot of changes.  They’re merging all of the schedules together and they went into effect August 1st but the requirement that municipalities adopt a resolution, they have to do that by January so we just wanted to make sure that it was done, Tina agreed and that way nothing can fall through the cracks with other business that the Village has.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  So entertain a motion from the Board for the adoption of a retention schedule.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD  - I’ll make a motion.

TRUSTEE BARNETT - I’ll second.  

MAYOR LEAHY- Alright.  Motion by Deputy Mayor and second by Trustee Barnett.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok, we’re all good.  Thank you Tina.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Thank you.  And last but not least, we have received a letter from Officer Gus.  I write this letter to inform you of my resignation as a police officer in the Village of Maybrook effective September 11, 2020.  I truly appreciate everything the Village of Maybrook and the Police Department has done for me.  As a result of the scheduling with my current employer, which is City of Newburgh, I will recognize I will not be able to effectively stay with [inaudible].  Thank you again for the opportunity to serve and wish you all the very best.  Respectfully, Gustavo Peredes.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Well, I’ve got to say, I appreciate Gustavo getting back to us and letting us know that this wasn’t going to work for him and that he’s got a new job with the City of Newburgh so we wish him all the best so anyone else want to add anything? Ok, we’re good.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD - He’s going to be working for a good man so let’s hope he can keep his head down.  These are not easy times for police officers.

MAYOR LEAHY – Absolutely.  Alright, so now we will entertain the motion to accept with regrets letter of resignation from Police Officer Gustavo Peredes .

TRUSTEE GREANY - I’ll make that motion

MAYOR LEAHY – Get a second?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I’ll second.  Deputy Mayor.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Deputy Mayor.  All in Favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok, we’re all good.  You know we skipped over the electrical inspector.  That is on hold.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – I’m sorry.  

MAYOR LEAHY – The electrical inspector’s for New York Electrical Inspectors.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – We’re going to hold off on that.  

MAYOR LEAHY – We are.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Yup.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Kelly, did you want to go on the public hearing now or so we’ll take a motion to open the public hearing for 301 Tower Avenue for an abandoned vehicle.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – It’s a due process hearing.  It’s not open to the public.  It’s for the owner.  It’s not open to the public, but it has to be done in public.  It’s a due process hearing for the property owners but we do need a motion to open.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT- So moved.  I’ll move to open the hearing for the property owner on 301 Tower.

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, from Trustee Barnett.  Second?

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.] 

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok, go ahead Kelly.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok, so just for the record Miss Vivenzio is not on, is not present for the meeting tonight.  The meeting information has been posted on the Village’s website and Dennis, correct me if I’m wrong, and also on the Village’s Facebook page, and a notice went out to Miss Vivenzio on August 20th.  I would like to submit for the Board’s consideration the Notice of Violation.  I have sent that to the Board and attached to that Notice of Violation as Exhibit A are the photographs of the abandoned vehicles at the property.  Miss Vivenzio if she were here, she does have the right to testify before the Board as to the allegations against her, if she chooses to do so.  She is not here but we do still have to go forward so that we can prove this matter to the Board of Trustees and you can make a determination.  So Tina if you could swear in Linda I would appreciate it.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Certainly.  Linda, if you could raise your right hand please and repeat after me I, state your name.

LINDA LAROSA – I, Linda LaRosa, 

SECRETARY JOHNSON – do solemnly swear

LINDA LAROSA – do solemnly swear

SECRETARY JOHNSON – to tell the truth

LINDA LAROSA – to tell the truth

SECRETARY JOHNSON – the whole truth

LINDA LAROSA – the whole truth

SECRETARY JOHNSON – and nothing but the truth

LINDA LAROSA – and nothing but the truth.

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Thank you.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thank you very much.  Linda, can you please state to the Board what your position is and what some of your duties include.

LINDA LAROSA – I am Deputy Clerk of the Village of Maybrook and some of my duties are assistant to the Building Inspector, I do water/sewer, reception.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok, thank you.  And you also have a copy of the exhibit that referenced the notice of violation.  Is that correct?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes I do.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Did you serve that on Miss Vivenzio?

LINDA LAROSA – It was mailed.  Yes.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Was it mailed, how was it mailed?

LINDA LAROSA – Regular mail and Certified, Return Receipt Requested.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok and when was that mailed?

LINDA LAROSA – Let’s see.  That was mailed on August 20th, 2020.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Did you receive anything back from the certified?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes I did.  I received the green card back signed and I also printed because with COVID, the recipients are not actually signing the green card anymore, so this green card if I’m not mistaken did not have anything even written from the postal worker so I did go on line and print off on line from the USPS website that it was delivered.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok.  Thank you.  And have you visited the property at 301 Tower Avenue and observed the abandoned vehicle or vehicles in violation of Village Code, Chapter l85.  

LINDA LAROSA – Yes, I have.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Can you described the abandoned vehicle or vehicles at 301 Tower Avenue?

LINDA LAROSA – There is a black SUV, I’m drawing a blank, it’s a GMC.  There is also a pick-up truck.  Those are the two that are on this violation.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok and the photos that are attached to the exhibit being the notice of violation those are Exhibit A.  Did you take those photos?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes I did.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And what are they photos of?

LINDA LAROSA – Give me a second.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and just for the Board while she’s looking at that.  I did send the Notice of Violation out so that everybody could be reviewing it at the same time on their email.  

LINDA LAROSA – Right, ok.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Yep, I saw it.

LINDA LAROSA – Ok, the one is of the Silver pick-up truck with a flat tire and the other one is the black GMC SUV with no sticker in the window.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and when did you take these photos?

LINDA LAROSA – I took those August 12th, 2020.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and do these photos favorably and accurately reflect the abandoned vehicles that you saw at 301 Tower Avenue on August 12, 2020?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And do these two vehicles constitute abandoned, junked or inoperable motor vehicles under Chapter 185 of the Village Code?  

LINDA LAROSA – They do.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON - That is unlicensed, old, wrecked, stored, discarded, dismantled, or partially dismantled, and are not impended or in any condition for legal use upon the public highway.

LINDA LAROSA – They are.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And what is your basis of that finding for both vehicles?

LINDA LAROSA – Well the flat tire on the pickup truck makes me not usable.  There are no plates on the pick up truck and the registration sticker is expired.  The GMC just does not have a registration sticker or plates on the car.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok.  Thank you.  Now to the rest of the Board which, again if Miss Vivenzio was here, she would be able to make a statement or ask Linda any questions, she is not present, but based upon the testimony and the evidence submitted, the evidence being Exhibit 1 the Notice of Violation dated August 20, 2020, I believe that we have proven the allegations of the Notice of Violation that is before you. So I would ask the Board if you would make a motion to affirm the Notice of Violation dated August 20, 2020 and authorize the Village’s removal of the vehicles at the owner’s expense on September 25th if the vehicles have not been removed or properly stored in a garage or enclosed structure prior to September 25th.  

TRUSTEE GREANY - I’ll make that motion.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion by Trustee Greany.  Second? 

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Deputy Mayor.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thank you very much.  So I will go on to… 

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Can I ask a question of Kelly?

MAYOR LEAHY – Sure.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Kelly, if we remove the vehicles at the owner’s expense, ok, what happens if the owner just doesn’t pay us?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – I’d have to check the Code but I think actually, the way your Code is written, this one would loop back into your taxes.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – It would go into his taxes then?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – I believe so.  But again, I would have to double check your Code.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – If we’re not hearing from the person, and they’re not even here tonight to talk, and we remove the vehicles and we get the bill from the tow company and we bill him the question is what if he just ignores the bill?  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Well we would have cured the violation, which is the Village’s goal, but we notify the property owner after a hearing to let them know and that’s why I was waiting to try and give them additional time to sign in just in case they missed it.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Right, right.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – But we will notify them in advance and hopefully they would have moved it or put it inside a garage and the Village wouldn’t have to take that action, but it is an offense and the goal was to cure the offense of the Village.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – And the second thing is, do we have to vote again to remove the vehicle or do we just automatically do it on the date after September 25th?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Nope, you just voted to authorize the removal of the vehicle on September 25th.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Ok.  Alright.  Thank you very much.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thanks Jim.  

MAYOR BARNETT – Any other questions?  Ok.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – There is a second hearing.  A second due process hearing regarding the removal of abandoned vehicles at 308 Homestead, owned by Michelle Manning.  So if the Board could vote to open that hearing?

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, I will take a motion to open the hearing.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – So moved, Trustee Barnett, to open the hearing.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I’ll second, Deputy Mayor.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by the Deputy Mayor.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok, Kelly.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok.  So Miss Manning is not present tonight but again we did wait additional time to permit her to sign on.  Again the information to sign in to this meeting has been posted on the Village’s website and the Village’s Facebook page and she is not present at this time.  I did send the Board an email that includes what I would like to submit as Exhibit 1 which was the Notice of Violation that was given to Miss Manning with respect to this hearing and the violation.  Exhibit A to that notice are photographs of the abandoned vehicles on the property.  Miss Manning has the right to testify before the Board as the allegations against her if she chooses to do so, but she is not present so I will proceed with Linda who is still under oath from the prior hearing.  Linda, some of these are going to be a bit repetitive, but just in case, we have to make a separate record for both properties, so if you could please again tell the Board your position and what some of your duties include.

LINDA LAROSA – I am the Deputy Village Clerk.  Some of my duties are water/sewer, reception and I assist the Building Inspector.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thank you.  And with respect to the Exhibit 1 that I was just referencing, the Notice of Violation.  Did you serve that on Miss Manning?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes.  We served it by mail.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And how did you serve it by mail?

LINDA LAROSA- Regular mail and Certified Return Receipt Requested.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and when did you mail that?

LINDA LAROSA – August 20th, 2020.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Did you receive anything back from the certified mailing?

LINDA LAROSA – I did.  I received the green card back with no signature because of COVID and again I went on the USPS website and tracked the package and printed up that it was delivered.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And have you visited the property at 308 Homestead Avenue and observed the abandoned vehicles in violation of Village Code Chapter 185.  

LINDA LAROSA – Yes I have.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and can you describe for the Board the abandoned vehicles located at 308 Homestead Avenue?

LINDA LAROSA – Ok, we have a brown jeep.  We have a brown little car, I don’t know what it is, and we have two trailers on the property.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok.  Exhibit A to the Notice of Violation contains photographs of those vehicles.  Did you take those photographs?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes I did.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – and what are they photographs of?

LINDA LAROSA – I have one, the first photograph is the trailer.  One looks like one of those pop-up ones, and the other one is a regular size.  The back, the second photo is the back end of the jeep and then the other two photos are that little brown car that showed the flat tire and the lack of plates.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And when you say one of the pop-up trailers, do you mean like a pop-up camper?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes, I’m sorry, pop-up camper.  Yes.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok.  When did you take those photographs?

LINDA LAROSA – Those were taken on July 16th, 2020.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And do those photographs fairly and accurately reflect the abandoned vehicles that you saw at 308 Homestead Avenue on July 16, 2020?

LINDA LAROSA – Yes it does, they do.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Ok, and now for the one question.  Do these vehicles constitute abandoned, junked or inoperative motor vehicles under Chapter 185 of the Village Code that are unlicensed, old, wrecked, stored, discarded, dismantled or partially dismantled and are not intended or in any condition for legal use upon the public highway.

LINDA LAROSA – They are.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – And what is your basis of that finding for these vehicles?

LINDA LAROSA – No plates on all of them.  And definitely the little brown car has flat tires, and honestly today we noticed actually Thursday we noticed it the first time that the little brown car is on racks or whatever they’re called.  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Now for the Board, if Miss Manning wanted to ask any questions of Linda at this time she could do so, but she is not present.  We have no further witnesses.  If Miss Manning wanted to make a statement in her defense of this she would be able to but again she is not present so upon the testimony and the evidence, the evidence being Exhibit 1 which is the Notice of Violation from August 20, 2020 have submitted enough evidence to have proven the allegations of the Notice of Violation before you and we would ask that the Board make a motion and vote to affirm the Notice of Violation dated August 20, 2020 and authorize the Village’s removal of the vehicles at the owner’s expense on September 25th if the vehicles have not been removed or properly stored in a garage or enclosed structure prior to that time.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion from the Board.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I will make the motion.

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion by Deputy Mayor.  Second?

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second by Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Thank you very much and thank you Linda and we will follow up with Linda and the Board and the owner of 301 Tower and the owner of 308 Homestead to let them know of this meeting and how the vote of the Board went.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT - Can I ask another question Kelly?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Yes

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Only because of the safety issue involved when we get to September 25th and nothing has been rectified and we are going to remove the vehicles how do our Village staff, is it with the police involved or what, to make…

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Yes. Police involved.  Safety is always a primary concern so if something does need to be done in person such as towing a vehicle you would involve the Village’s Police Department just to make sure that everything is according to plan.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – to make sure . . . right and that there’s no problem if we go on the property to remove the vehicles that nobody gives our Village employees a tough time with as long as the police are there, that’s fine.

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – Right.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Thank you.

MAYOR LEAHY – Any other questions from the Board?  Ok.  Good Kelly.  Tina, you good? Ok, so at our last meeting I had mentioned because of the two storms that we had there were some issues with losing the power in the Village Government Center and one of the main issues is that the internet goes down and the phones have gone down.  And the first, when the tropical storm had hit us, we had an issue with the 911 call center going down.  So calls would have to go to the Village Government Center to the Police Department directly and there was no phones for us to take.  So I had brought up that I was going to look into getting a generator installed on the building and I believe everyone is in agreement it’s needed.  I spoke with Matt and Matt reached out to Central Hudson to ask an estimate on what size generator that we would need and his response what he received was a 25 kilowatt so the unit should a maximum cost would be about $10,000.  Matt is saying that the cost of the unit installation will not exceed $15,000 so I just want to get everybody’s feedback on this.  What do you think?  Are you in favor of it?  Are you against it?  

TRUSTEE GREANY – Well we need a generator.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Hold on, hold on.  I’ll go to Kevin, go ahead, you go first.

TRUSTEE GREANY – We should have gotten one when we opened the building up.  We definitely need a generator down there.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  You’re in favor of the generator?

TRUSTEE GREANY – Yes, sir.

MAYOR LEAHY – Alright.  Hold on Jim, I’m going to get to you.  Kevin, are you done?

TRUSTEE GREANY – Yea, I’m done.  Go ahead

MAYOR LEAHY – OK.  Jim, you’re up

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Yea, I just want to know, I didn’t understand one thing.  Will the generator be good for the Village Hall and the Senior Center?

MAYOR LEAHY – No, just for the Village Hall.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Just the Village Hall.  What about the Senior Center too?  

MAYOR LEAHY – I wasn’t looking for the Senior Center right now.  I think we, we could plan that for the future but I think right now this is, we always talk about needs and wants, and I think we’re all in agreement that this is a need.  Especially after having these power outages because even the next day if the ladies in the office or the Court has to come in and they have no power at their house they’ll have power at the office to be able to work.  And we’ll be able to have [inaudible] for some residents too.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – I’m absolutely in favor of the generator for the Village Hall.  I would also like to seriously consider it down the road for the Senior Center too, just in case, God forbid we need something where that place has got to be an emergency place where people to go.

MAYOR LEAHY – I will make a note of that for the next budget when we have discussions.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Ok.  Who knows, maybe we might be able to get a grant 

MAYOR LEAHY – I’m trying to but there’s not a lot of money out there I’ll be honest with you.  Now the quote that we’re getting is on State bid too so it’s not like we have to worry about where again it’s coming from Granger.  So Matt jumped on this right after the last meeting.  I’m sorry I didn’t get the information out to everybody but I called him, he’s on vacation today to confirm that I had the right information and you know Matt has told me that this will not exceed $15,000 for the installation and the purchase of the generator.  

TRUSTEE GREANY – What kind of generator are we getting, a Generec?  

MAYOR LEAHY – Yes and it is being supplied by Granger and it is a 25 kilowatt and that should be plenty for our building.  Bob, do you have anything you want to add?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I think you just answered, what I was actually was going to clarify was the purchase price was $10,000 and the installation you originally, excuse me, originally was $15,000 and that’s a total of $25,000.  You just said that the total for installation and purchase is $15,000.

MAYOR LEAHY – That’s what Matt is telling me.  Yes, if there’s any changes I will let the Board know but at this point I will be looking for authorization to not exceed $15,000.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Alright, so $5,000 for installation.  $10,000 for the generator unit itself.  Alright, so yes, I’m in approval with it.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Dennis, I have one other question.  I don’t mind upgrading if we have to. Does this generator kick on automatically or do we have to have someone put it on?  

MAYOR LEAHY – Yes, this kicks on automatically.  As soon as the power goes off, this goes on.  That’s why it will be, they will have to pour our concrete pad next to the building and it will be done right.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Good.  Ok.  

MAYOR LEAHY – When the power goes off, it clicks on.  When the power comes back on, it will click off.  

TRUSTEE GREANY – [Inaudible.]  I’m getting one for my house.

MAYOR LEAHY – There you go.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – There you go fine.

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Dennis, Mayor Leahy, I would recommend also that we go with a annual contract for the service on the unit.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Oil change and service.

MAYOR LEAHY – Alrighty.  So I’ll take a motion from the Board to purchase a generator for the government center not to exceed $15,000.

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’ll make that motion.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – So moved.

MAYOR LEAHY – Motion by Trustee Greany.  Second by Trustee Barnett.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok.  Motion passed.  Ok, let me go into my report.  As of today, Monday, September 14, 2020, there has been 11,653 positive cases of COVID19 reported in Orange County since the pandemic started this past March.  681 of the COVID19 cases were in the Town of Montgomery.  If you go onto the Orange County website they are updating it from this day forward daily.  It was done weekly before.  So you’ll be able to see the spikes in what areas they are taking place in each town and village that’s posted.  There have been 497 deaths reported however there have been 7 deaths reported since July 24, 2020.  Twenty people were hospitalized.  As of today, 7 of those 20 tested positive for COVID19 while 13 had symptoms.  The hospitalizations and COVID19 cases have been on a steady decline which we all hope continues.  There are 49% ICU beds available in the County.  The percentage of ICU beds have dropped considerably because as the cases of COVID19 has declined so does the need for the ICU beds.  It is important at this point that a percentage of ICU beds stay above 20%.  When we first started it had to be above 80% and now it’s down to 20% for the time being.  Activities in the Village and throughout the County are slowly opening however there is still caution and that there could be a spike in cases as we proceed into the fall.  COVID19 cases are monitored daily and will continue to be going forward.  The message I sent to residents this evening is to please continue to wear your masks and continue social distancing.  Let’s hope we can put this behind us sooner than later.  Be safe and good health to all.  As many are aware, Galaxy Limited has been working on their environmental review for the past year.  Earlier today we received copies of Galaxy’s environmental review and expanded Part 3.  They are at the Village Government Center.  All Board members please pick up your documents and begin reviewing the submission.  This project is moving forward full steam ahead and I will forward some future meetings and discussions.  This is good news everybody.  The Town of Montgomery comprehensive plan committee is hosting meetings in the villages to get input from residents as they move forward with the comprehensive plan in the Town of Montgomery.  Residents are welcome to attend their meetings.  They’re having one in the Village of Maybrook on Wednesday, September 16th between 6 p.m. and 8 p.m.to ask questions or give input.  Please wear masks and practice social distancing.  Additional information can be found at the Town of Montgomery website at www.townofmontgomery.com.  So just to give a little insight on this I know that when we talk on this meeting and if anybody is listening to this meeting after it’s posted on to the website you need to understand that there’s a separation between the Village and the Town of Montgomery.  This comprehensive plan is for the Town.  So they’re asking for input and they have a questionnaire on their website. If the residents are interested in participating they are more than welcome to do it but it is through the Town.  On Tuesday, August 28th, a tornado touched down in the Town of Montgomery causing extensive damage in parts of the Town.  The Village of Montgomery and the Village of Maybrook, the Village of Maybrook had the least amount of damage however we lost power at approximately 6:30 p.m. and into the evening.  A tree fell in front of the NYS Trooper Barracks on Route 208 taking down service wires and homes across the street.  The road was cleared and passable by 11:30 p.m. on that evening thanks to the Maybrook DPW, the Maybrook Fire Department and the NYS DOT.  The Village remained throughout power throughout the evening as there were utility poles and power lines taken down by trees on Neelytown Road.  There was also damage to the Maybrook substation on Maybrook Road as well.  Central Hudson initially estimated power to being restored by 11 p.m. the following day.  We were fortunate to have our power restored by 11 a.m. the next morning.  I want to thank Central Hudson for locating and repairing outages expeditiously and safely for our Village.  Their efforts are appreciated.  On Friday, September 11th I had the honor of attending the 9/11 ceremony hosted by the Maybrook Fire Department  and Orange County.  I want to thank the Maybrook Fire Chief Patrick Romanik and the Maybrook Fire Department for including the Village in their ceremony.  The Maybrook Police Officers Matt Hughes and Christine Colberger were in attendance representing the department at the Maybrook Fire Department.  This was special in that it was the first 9/11 ceremony honoring their David Weiss Memorial at the Fire House.  Cathy _______________ who is a Maybrook resident and who was also David Weiss’ girlfriend at the time of his passing was also in attendance for the ceremony.  Orange County hosted their 9/11 ceremony the same evening at the Orange County Arboretum.  It was very well attended with masks and social distancing included.  A nice ceremony hosted by the County Executive Steve Neuhaus and his staff.  Thank you Chief Patrick Romanik and County Executive Steve Neuhaus for the invite.  The Village of Maybrook Family Movie Night was scheduled for Friday, August 28th, in the Frederick Myers Veterans Memorial Park and was to begin at dusk but it had to be cancelled due to rain that was in the forecast.  It turned out to be a good night to cancel because we ended up having these knats in the air that were horrible.  Even if we went through with it it would have been a miserable night for everybody.  So movie night was re-scheduled for Friday September 4th and it turned out to be a nice evening.  The featured movie was Grease.  As promised a surprise was given to the best costume worn for the movie.  Brooklyn Watkins came dressed in a 50’s costume in the spirit of the Grease movie.  Brooklyn received a gift certificate from Little Pops.  Thanks Steve and Nicole for the donation for a large pizza and a two liter Coke.  I also want to thank the sponsors of this event, Little Pops Pizza, Wallkill Valley Federal Savings and Loan and Stewart Shops.  This was our last Family Movie Night for the summer and we hope everybody enjoyed them.  Saracino Drive was scheduled for paving this past week.  However it needed to be postponed due to heavy rains and was re-scheduled for today and it was completed earlier this evening and as always we thank the residents for their patience.  The Maybrook DPW has made strides preparing the infra-structures for six storm drains in the Village.  Sidewalks are scheduled to be installed this week from Country Club Drive to Ted Miller Drive to Homestead Avenue.  We are trying to make as much progress as possible because winter will be here before you know it.  I want to thank our DPW Superintendent Matt Thorp and the DPW crew for their efforts and hard work.  Billy, nice job today filling in while Matt was on vacation.  I appreciate it.  

BILLY SHARPE - You’re welcome.

MAYOR LEAHY – The Village community wide yard sale is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd throughout the Village from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.  All residents are welcome to participate.  The Women’s Recreation Softball has been going well and the weather has cooperated.  The ladies have been having a good time and since the weather has cooperated the season has been extended for two more weeks.  The season was scheduled to end on Tuesday, tomorrow, September 15th and will now end on Tuesday, September 29th.  You know what, they’re having a great time, they asked to play for two more weeks and Colleen who does the umpiring was okay with it so it was a good thing.  Let them go ahead and have a good time.  The Orange County Youth Soccer Program is scheduled to open their fall season this coming Saturday, September 19th  in the Village.  Please use extra caution when travelling in the park these coming weeks.  We had baseball games down at the park this past Sunday.  Teams are getting out there in the open fresh air, it’s been good, everybody’s been practicing social distancing, so now we have the soccer opening up so it’s good to see people taking advantage of the parks, we are [inaudible] as far as we can with this to try to get things in and let’s just hope these numbers stay down.  I do not want to go back and I know everybody else doesn’t want to as well.  The Village elections were postponed in March of this year due to COVID19.  The Village elections are scheduled for tomorrow September 15th from noon to 9p.m. at the Maybrook Senior Center.  Trustee Capozzoli, Deputy Mayor Bob Pritchard and I are up for re-election and we are running unopposed.  Our next Village Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 28th at 7 p.m. We will keep residents informed of our progress in hopes of resuming regular meetings.  As of now, we plan on having our next meeting on WebEx.  Any changes will be posted on the Village of Maybrook website.  Also please stay in touch with the Village of Maybrook website and Facebook page on updates on COVID19 and Village events and Village business.  And Billy, before I sign off, I just want to say please pass on to the guys nice job and then I will be in touch with you in the morning, like I talk to Matt, everyday, so we will have a conversation.  Alright.

BILLY SHARPE - Ok.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Kevin.

TRUSTEE GREANY – I just want to thank Billy for his work today.  They did a great job out there.  I was home, couldn’t go nowhere and Billy was really on top of the street to make sure everything was going well.  He did an outstanding job this afternoon.  Thank you much Billy and the same with the guys.  Other than that, the sewer plant is up and running really well.  The flows are around 200,000 on average, actually there’s no water, everybody knows that already.  I’m glad everybody is well for the whole summer.  Thank God nobody got sick on our boards, the girls in the office, thank God Kelly and we all stayed safe and that’s the main thing.  Dennis, are we allowed down there at 9:00 tomorrow night for the results or do you want us to back off?

MAYOR LEAHY – We could come down I guess.  Yea, I don’t see a problem if you’re wearing masks 

TRUSTEE GREANY – I don’t want anyone to feel uncomfortable with that or not.  I don’t want to… 

MAYOR LEAHY – We’re going to have people going in and out all day anyway and we are not going to exceed 50 people so it should be alright.  

TRUSTEE GREANY – Alright.  Good luck tomorrow. Get out there and I told some people today to remind them that tomorrow is election day.  Other than that everybody stay safe and again Billy you guys did a great job today that’s all I have to say.  

BILLY SHARPE - thank you very much.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Alright, Trustee Barnett

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Dennis, good luck to you and Darryl and Bob tomorrow.  I spoke to Ed, you know Ed down the street.  He is always at our Board meetings.  He wants to know where the election was going to be held and I told him when and where and he’s I’m sure he will be there tomorrow to support you.  The other thing is you mentioned how little by little we are getting back it’s amazing how it looks wonderful when you see things starting to get back.  I saw a full baseball team playing on Saturday down at the ball field and it was wonderful.  And you see all these things going on and you see we’re getting back little bit by little bit to normal.  We did a Disney taping Saturday with the kids.  They had a retirement event going on in the pole barn for a Sergeant in the Air Force and we went over and we played the Air Force theme for him and they couldn’t thank us enough.  It was a really great experience to see that.  I saw the job the guys did today and Billy was right there on top of it .  It looks great.  In fact, I told him, I said the only problem is the way it looks right now you got to hope nobody goes down it at 90 mph because it looks so good.  It really came out great.  So that was a good thing.  And the other thing was Kelly thank you for all you’re doing with Tina to get that stuff straightened out with the cars and stuff.  And is there any news yet on the Handbook?

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – So that was adjourned from your last meeting.  It will be on your next meeting because the Board was going to consider potentially in second place for emergencies if something happened to Village Hall.  But I do have my office putting together all of the binders already and if that gets changed then we just substitute out those pages like Kevin, you and me had talked about.  So they are getting ready and they will be on the next agenda.

TRUSTEE BARNETT – What are we supposed to do about that second place.  Have we decided yet what we’re doing or what?  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – No, the Board asked if they could talk about it at your next meeting.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – ok.  That sounds good.  Let me see, is there anything else?  No I think that’s it.  Oh, Dennis, I think do you want to mention how you put the green ribbons up?  

MAYOR LEAHY – for ovarian cancer.  Yea, you know what, that’s a good idea because I think we’re going to need to well, while I have everybody on, so we did not do this in August so I would like to get a motion from the Board to make the month of September, Ovarian Cancer Awareness and the month of October, for Breast Cancer Awareness and the month of November, for Pancreatic Cancer Awareness.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – I’ll make that motion.

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, motion by Trustee Barnett.  Second by Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – Any opposed?  Ok.  I did speak to Nicole Feller and they did not, were not able to get out this year with the ribbons but we continued it on since we’ve been doing it for almost 10 years now and it’s been kind of like a tradition for us to do the ovarian cancer and the breast cancer and the pancreatic, so we participate and the ribbons are hung up on Government Center.  I want to thank Cindy Lord at Lord’s Florist for donating the ribbons.  Thank Tina for picking them up the other day.  She picked them up for me.  So they are up and I even put some mums out for the ladies to spruce up a little fall like outside on Sunday.  So it looks nice out there.  Thanks for reminding me Jim.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – That’s all I got Dennis.  Thanks.

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, great.  Deputy Mayor.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – So I’ve got a couple of things tonight.  Brian Rivenburgh is alive and well. I’ll start with that.  Sean, if you’re still on, he is going to be he is going to have Ross Winglovitz reach out to you for a site plan.  They would like to discuss as to the email that I send you and Kelly discussed he is going to be pursuing a site plan approval from the planning board for a tenant who is going to be looking to do a hair salon type of a thing.  This is a business that has been in operation now for approximately 20 years.  They’ve been in business together for 28 years.  They’re operating out of New Windsor right now so they’re going to be opening a second operation.  So we will see how well that goes.  It will be the first tenant that he’s had in there since bought the building, I think it was six years ago.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Where is this going to be Bob?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – The Panero property.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Oh, Ok.  Wow.  Alright

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD - 204 Homestead.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Jim…

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – He was under the impression that he did not need site plan approval or anything that he could just go in and pick up a building permit and in reading the Code we established he’s [inaudible] only one section of it there are several other parts that demand site plan approval so the Planning Board still has to look at these plans either so they’re in the TDD District then you’re allowed to do a lot of things but they’re not allowed to have just carte blanche.  I feel the way we went about putting this zoning together was correct, and I think this is going to be our first real test of how well it’s been so hats off to Kelly and Sean for doing the work that they did on this so we’ll see where it ends up.  But they’re looking to occupy the property some time around November 1st for tenants.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Good.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – The other thing that we got notification from Jacobowitz.  Tina is working on dates for me right now to sit down with the Rumpfs however this is not for Lottie and her husband Ray with somebody who is interested I guess it’s a family member whose interested in developing the property.  So we’ll see exactly where that goes but I think for me this was a little bit of excitement because I believe it’s the same person that reviewed the letter the memorandum of understanding that we put together connecting the roads, if you remember, and utilizing a thing piece of property that they have to connect the parks together.  So I’m hopeful for this meeting.  I hope it goes well and we’ll see where we end up there.  I think the real message from me tonight is that it looks like economic development is moving again in the right direction take a six month pause out for COVID and hopefully we’ll get this thing back on track.  Tina, I will be over tomorrow morning to pick up the file we had asked from Ross on the Galaxy property.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok, wonderful.

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – [Inaudible.] 

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Tina, are those things in our mailboxes?

SECRETARY JOHNSON – They will not fit in the mailboxes.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD - Bring a wheelbarrell Jim.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Everybody has to sign for it when they come to pick it up.  This is your personal copy.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – I might get in tomorrow Tina.  If not, I will definitely get it Wednesday.  

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Ok.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Ok

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – And that’s it for me guys.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Alright Bob.  Billy, do you want to add anything?

BILLY SHARPE - No.  Just thank you for inviting me to be a part of this and also today went absolutely without a flaw.  It was a very good day.  Everything, the job in itself, the __________ did was absolutely wonderful.  And they did a great job with the crew, courteous, and with the help that we had from the other towns of Newburgh, Montgomery, Crawford, Woodbury, Bloomingburg, the Town of Wallkill, and we wouldn’t have gotten as far as we did or get it done as we did with the amount of black top that they did haul today.  They did a good job also.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Good.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Hey Bill, when can we use it?  Is it open now or what?

BILLY SHARPE - It’s open now.  There’s only one part of it off of Blake that’s all coned off, that we left coned off because there was a very small part of it that was still soft and we just coned it off and left just to get home because it was 6:00 when we got out of there.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – Ok, alright.  Thank you very much.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Alright Billy, just to give everybody a heads up too.  Billy and I are going to talk tomorrow in the morning and we spoke briefly about it today.  We’re doing an operation clean sweep up on Country Club.  He’s going to be doing a thorough walk around with the guys.  We’re concentrating on the curbing.  There are a couple of areas that need to be trimmed back.  It’s got to get cleaned up so we’ll be talking about that tomorrow.  They got a lot of work ahead of them.  They got grass cutting.  Let’s hope the weather cooperates this week so they have to catch up because they’re a little bit behind with the paving because we had the rain last Thursday and now we’re dealing with it had to be done today.  So, we’re going to be up there doing some work, just to give everybody a heads up.  Thank you Billy.  

BILLY SHARPE – Absolutely.  We’ll talk again tomorrow.  

MAYOR LEAHY – What do you got Sean?

SEAN HOFFMAN – Just one additional item there.  At your last meeting we talked a little bit about the EDC grant for the planning at the Sewer Treatment Plant for the effluent disinfection.  You may have seen a notice of violation from the DEC on that.  We did get a report out before that extension.  The Mayor spoke to the DEC and they gave the Village a short extension to August 31st.  We got the report out August 28th.  Matt was a great help with that.  So was your operator Donnie down at the sewer treatment plant.  That report looked at two alternatives for seasonal effluent disinfection.  That’s a chemical process and also a UV process.  Ultimately, I don’t know if the Board has seen the report, I gave hard copies to Tina and Matt, I can give hard copies to any Board members that want it.  The report is about 90 pages.  The bottom line is that we made a recommendation to the Village and the DEC to consider UV disinfection which include a new building at the sewer treatment plant.  Next step is that the DEC reviews that report and then hopefully we would move into dual plants.  The plans would need to be completed before next May.  So I will be following up with the DEC in about two weeks which is a month that they have had the report to see if they have any comments.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok.  Anybody have any questions from the Board?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – The only question I can come up with is a cost question, I think we’re probably too early for that.  

SEAN HOFFMAN – No, actually you’re not.  That was a large portion of the report.  The DEC’s report requested engineers follow a specific template.  One of the items that when you’re evaluating and comparing different technologies that you look at is monetary factors as well as the non-monetary factors.  We did a 10 year present worth analysis of both capital and operating costs and we found, and that was a reason we recommended the UV was actually cheaper.  You have more up-front costs but after 10 years it’s a cheaper alternative.  Because you don’t have to pay for chemicals everyday at the plant.  So we’re going to recommend that; our 10 year present worth cost to have the UV and the 504,000 and the chemical alternative was 544,000.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Ok, so we’ll have to discuss budgeting for that.  And you said that has to be in operation by May? 

SEAN HOFFMAN – No.  The treatment has to be in operation by May 2023.  When the DEC, so the next step is to have plans by 2021 and then to start construction by 2022 and to be in operation by 2023.  One of the items that the Mayor and I discussed with the DEC in June was they had made a promise to the Village that there would be funding available not such for this report which were also developmental plans and also for construction of the facility.  One of the things the Mayor and I talked about was what would happen but one of the concerns that we had given the current state of affairs is what happens if this money is no longer available.  If the Village doesn’t get those grants it’s recommended that we go back to them and we discuss an extension how and when that treatment would be required.  So perhaps if money isn’t available this year they may be willing to adjust your SPDES permit to extend that out to maybe 2024 and beyond that.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Ok.  We have a good sensible argument for that cause so we’ll see where we end up.  Thank you.  That’s my only question
 
SEAN HOFFMAN – You’re welcome.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Anything else Sean?

SEAN HOFFMAN – No, that’s all I have.  

MAYOR LEAHY – I just want to add that so the Board and the public knows that right now with this contractor that’s coming in to do the work on Country Club Drive he has the county bid.  If he does good work on this we are going to look to have Oak Street to William Street the sidewalks done by him.  If it’s not, then we’re going to wait until next Spring to get it done.  I am hoping he does a really nice job there and we utilize him.  In the meantime I have authorized Sean to go and set the table and get this ready to go.  As far as, he’s checking on the permits, to make sure everything is still up to snuff and that our letters, discussions with the residents are going to be ready to go so we’re ready to go.  So, I really really would like to get these sidewalks done before winter then next year we can start moving forward and working from Williams to Jewell and discussing that.  And probably maybe having to put some money in from our own budget next year to get that portion done.  These sidewalks need to be done and we’re working on grants and I don’t know how many grants are going to be available next year so I’m going to do everything I can to try to get my hands on some money if it’s floating around, but in the meantime we’re utilizing the grants that we have right now and stretching every penny that we can get out of it so let’s see what happens.  See how these sidewalks go in and hopefully by the next meeting we get some good news and they look nice and we go and Sean is going to check them out and Billy, you keep an eye on it as well, and when Matt gets back we’ll get his opinion as well and we’ll go from there.  Kelly, you got anything?  

ATTORNEY NAUGHTON – I have nothing further, thank you.  

MAYOR LEAHY – I’m sorry Bob.  Did you say something?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – No.  I was just going to say I assume that you’re going to have to give authorize Sean’s presence during the construction of that sidewalk to verify the quality of it as we did with the [inaudible].

MAYOR LEAHY – Sean and Billy will be there since Matt is out this week.  They will be keeping an eye on how things are going.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – Right.  Good.  Things seem to go better when people are present.  

MAYOR LEAHY – What’s that Bob?

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I said, things seem to go better when people are present.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Yes.  So Kelly is good.  Tina, are you good?

SECRETARY JOHNSON – Yup.  I’m good.  Thank you.  

MAYOR LEAHY – Anybody want to anything else?

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’m good.

LINDA LAROSA- Actually, I would just like to invite the Board to a Memorial/Birthday Party for Artie, our very famous Korean Vet, we’re having a little get together Saturday from 4 to 8 at the VFW and then he will be having a graveside service on Monday at 11:00 at the Goshen Veteran’s Cemetery.  

MAYOR LEAHY – What are they doing on Saturday?

LINDA LAROSA – They’re having a Birthday/Memorial party for Artie.  His birthday is Monday.  So his son wanted to do a birthday party instead of a memorial.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – I think that’s a nice send-off.  

LINDA LAROSA – Yes, we’re planning a nice little gathering.  A nice little send-off.  

DEPUTY MAYOR PRITCHARD – This Saturday, 4 pm to 8 pm?  

MAYOR LEAHY – Ok, anybody else want to add anything?  Ok, I’m going to take a motion to adjourn.  

TRUSTEE BARNETT – So moved.

MAYOR LEAHY – Second?

TRUSTEE GREANY – I’ll second.

MAYOR LEAHY – Trustee Greany.  All in favor?

[All ayes.]

MAYOR LEAHY – any opposed?  Alright guys, thank you very much for tonight.  Have a great night.  Be safe.  You got it.

Good night. 
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